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ABORTION





A LITTLE HISTORY LESSON FROM YOUR LOCAL RIGHT TO LIFE – LIFESPAN OFFICE
The following article is excerpted from an article that appeared in the Saint Clair County Right to Life Newsletter, June, 2019 (issue 29 no 2)

MICHIGAN LAW AND BALLOT INITIATIVES

‘Like most criminal laws, laws against abortion are enacted and enforced at the state level.  Michigan’s laws banning abortion date back to 1846, which made us one of the leading states in protecting women and children.  Regardless of what you may hear in the media, Michigan law does not and has never penalized a woman from procuring an abortion.  Like most abortion bans, the law focuses strictly on the party performing the abortion—i.e. the abortionist.

There have been attempts to overturn Michigan’s abortion laws, the most recent being in 1972 when an initiative was put on the ballot to “liberalize” the laws;.  To the surprise of many, Michigan citizens turned down this initiative, which meant that our laws against abortion remained in place—for about eleven weeks.

In January 1973, the U.S Supreme Court handed down their infamous Roe vs Wade and Doe vs Bolton decisions, which effectively rendered null all laws restricting abortion in all states.  This decision did not remove the state laws from the books, but meant they could not be enforced. This distinction is important—it means that all the (Michigan) state laws are still in place and if those two decisions are ever weakened or overturned, the state laws could again be enforced, provided there are no later laws that introduce conflicts or confusion.’ 

Michigan law provides a mechanism for our citizens to directly initiate laws by way of a ballot proposal or initiative petition whereby petitions, written in language approved by the Board of Canvassers, are circulated to the citizens and if the required numbers of signatures are obtained, the measure goes to our Michigan House and Senate.  The legislators can vote to approve the measure, reject the measure or not vote on it at all.  If they approve the measure, as presented, it becomes law and cannot be changed or vetoed by the governor.  If they do nothing, the measure goes to the next general election for a vote of all the citizens in Michigan.

Our Michigan legislature had already voted to ban dismemberment abortions, which the governor has promised to veto.  The goal of the dismemberment ban petition is to obtain the required number of signatures and present the measure to our Michigan legislature once again, where it is hoped they will once more vote to ban the procedure.  
Those signing the petition must be 18 years or older and registered to vote. 

Please call your local Right to Life – LIFESPAN office at: 
248-816-1546 or email at oakmac@rtl-lifespan.org (for Oakland/Macomb/St. Clair/Lapeer counties) 
or at 734-524-0162 or email at youth@milifespan.org (for Wayne county) for more information and to get petition forms.  If emailing, put in the subject line: Petition Drive.

